
 

 

 The Nottinghamshire County Council ((A611) Annesley Cutting, (A611 and B6011) 
Annesley Road and (A611) Hucknall By-Pass in Annesley, Hucknall and Linby)  

(50 M.P.H. Speed Limit) Order 2021 (4271) 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Nottinghamshire County Council HAS MADE an Order under 
the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended, and the Traffic Management Act 2004, as 
amended, the effects of which will be to roads in Annesley and Hucknall in the District of Ashfield 
and to roads in Linby in the Borough of Gedling:- 
 
No person shall drive any vehicle at a speed exceeding 50 miles per hour on the following lengths 
of road:- 
 
1. Annesley Cutting (A611) in Annesley in the District of Ashfield 
 
(i) from its junction with Hucknall Road in a north-westerly direction for 126 metres. 
 
2. Annesley Road (A611 and B6011) in Linby in the Borough of Gedling and Annesley in the 
 District of Ashfield 
 
(i) from a point 67 metres north-west of the give way line to the roundabout junction with 
 Wighay Road (as measured along the north-eastern kerb line) in a north-westerly 
 direction to its junction with Hucknall Road. 
(ii) (A611 Annesley Road – northbound carriageway) from its junction with Hucknall Road in a 
 north-westerly direction for distance of 18 metres. 
 
3. Hucknall By-pass (A611) in Hucknall in the District of Ashfield 
 
(i) from the roundabout junction (outer perimeter) with Annesley Road in a southerly 
 direction for a distance of 71 metres. 
 
Relevant documents may be inspected at the following locations  
  
 (a) The Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 

7QP. 
 
 (b) Kimberley Library, Main Street, Kimberley, Nottingham, Nottinghamshire, NG16 2LY 
 
 (c) documents can be viewed online by visiting the County Council’s website 

(consult.nottinghamshire.gov.uk) 
 
The new speed limit has been introduced as part of the current development off the A611 at Top 
Wighay Farm. The works involve the construction of a new signalised junction between the 
Annesley Road roundabout and the traffic lights at Hucknall Road. The lower speed limit will give 
approaching vehicles more time to see the traffic lights and to stop when they are on red. The 
extension of the 50mph limit north-west of the Hucknall Road junction would also ensure that 
vehicles are approaching the existing signals at a lower speed. In addition to the new signalised 
junction there will be a new access road built off the Annesley Road roundabout. All the roads 
approaching the roundabout are within the new 50mph speed limit. 
 
THE ORDER WILL COME INTO FORCE ON THE 10th DAY OF MAY 2021 
 
If you’d like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/ 
 
Improvements Lead, Via East Midlands Ltd 
Bilsthorpe Depot, Bilsthorpe Business Park 
Bilsthorpe, Nottinghamshire, NG22 8ST - or by e-mailing TMconsultation@viaem.co.uk  


